CONTACT TRACING

The Brookfield Health Department is fortunate to have a team of volunteer Health
Professionals, who will be carrying out Contact Tracing over the next several weeks. Contact
Tracing is an important tool in limiting the spread of Corona Virus throughout our population. It
is currently being used quite successfully in tracking contacts of persons with TB and Measles.

We ask your cooperation in responding to a call from these professionals, which will originate
from a phone associated with the Brookfield Health Department. This is to avoid Scammers,
attempting to utilize the system to their own advantage.

Residents with Positive tests for COVID19 may be contacted by one of our volunteers to
determine who they may have come in contact with during their infectious period, i.e. when
they could have spread the virus to others. The professionals will then contact the prospective
“Contacts” with advice about protecting themselves and others. ALL INFORMATION IS STRICTLY
CONFIDENTIAL ! Thank you for your anticipated cooperation in protecting our town from
further infectious spread.

PHASE 2 RE-OPENING - June 17t

Numerous additional businesses and programs will be re-opening on June 17th, under “Sector
Rules” developed by the Department of Economic and Community Development (DECD) and
the Governor’s Office. All are governed by Executive Orders from Governor Lamont.

All re-opened businesses, including those permitted to re-open on May 20" and June 1%, are
required to Self-Certify on the DECD web site, attesting to the fact that they will follow the
Sector Rules developed for their specific businesses. These Rules can be found on the same web
site: Business.ct.gov/recovery

Once certified, businesses can then print a “Badge” or Poster, indicating that they have
registered. Display of the “Badge” at the Business location is optional. BUT SELF-CERTIFICATION
IS NOT !



